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Over 80% of profits returned to our community

COMMUNITY NEWS

New Branding!
You may have started to 
notice our new branding! We 
are very excited to have a 
refreshed Logo and colouring 
– you will already have seen 
it on our Facebook and 
website – and it will begin to 
appear through the clubs & 
groups we partner with, as 
well as at the branch. We 
hope you like it!

Sandringham Community Bank has been supporting the community for over 15 years. Now more than ever we are here to help 
see you through Covid-19.

Talk to us about how we can help or consider opening a new account with us. Because when you decide to bank with 
Sandringham Community Bank, your decision does not just benefit you, it benefits your whole community.

 Visit the branch or contact us on 
9521 6488 or 
sandringhammailbox@bendigobank.com.au
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Sandringham & District Historical Society
was formed in February 1986 by a group of like-minded, local 
history enthusiasts from Sandringham and neighbouring 
suburbs. It has since grown to become a thriving and 
proactive organisation with a membership of around 100 and 
volunteer workforce of close to 50.  In the past two years, it 
has adopted a more outward facing and contemporary profile 
by publishing its extensive collection of photographs, writings 
and artefacts online, opening an online shop offering both 
eBooks and hard copy publications, engaging with the local 
community through social media, creating opportunities for 
volunteers to work remotely and taking steps to capture 
contemporary history.

In March 2020, SDHS launched History in the Making, 
Creating a Covid 19 Community Archive. The project aims to 

collect material documenting the impact of 
Covid-19 on our community and is 

supported by partnership funds from 
Sandringham Community Bank.  We 
will create and publish a historical 
archive for access by current and 
future generations. Readers, 
especially those groups who are 
also part of the Partnership 

Program, are encouraged to donate 
photos, newsletters, bulletins or 

articles to 
collections@sandringhamhistorical.org.au  

More information is available on our website 
www.sandringhamhistorical.org.au  or our Facebook Page 
@Sandringham-District-Historical-Society-Inc

The Sandringham Primary School Community
has had a tough start to the year - The school fire, transferring 
to East Sandy Primary & Sandringham Secondary classrooms, 

and now remote learning for Term 2 it has been a huge 
challenge for the children, families and staff. We were thrilled 
to hear that our ongoing Kitchen Garden project has been 
thriving throughout all the transitions so that the garden 
education can continue.

At the Bamfield St 
Kitchen Garden 
and Community 
Orchard there has 
been harvesting of 
tomatoes, 
zucchinis, chillies, 
passionfruit and 
olives and 
production of jams, 
relishes, oils and 
olives (see the images of the 40 jars including Cherry tomato 
relish, Passionfruit jam, Zucchini relish and Preserved olives!)

The Kitchen Garden Program will also continue at the new 
Bluff Rd school site with the planting out of garden beds 
outside classrooms, incorporating herbs/flowers etc to both 
beautify and integrate into the everyday community, planting 
the winter vegetables and herbs so it will be humming along 
by the time the students return to school.

Sandybeach buses out & about!
They haven’t 
been able to get 
as much use as 
usual but the 
Sandybeach 
buses look 
fantastic and are 
planning lots of 
outings as we 
come out of 
restrictions.  

Partnerships 2020
We are checking in with all our local partners to see how they are going in this time. Many of the sporting clubs are simply on 
pause and are waiting to commence later in the year. Here are a few great updates from 3 of our Partners…
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